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JAMES DICKEY TO GIVE READING AND 
LECTURE IN WHEELWRIGHT 

Poet and novelist James Dickey will 
give a reading and lecture Friday, 
March 6 at 8 p.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. 

A professor of English at use, 
Dickey is considered among the most 
impressive of the American writers 
who came to prominence in the 
decade of the 1960 1 s. In the 
eleven years from 1960 to 1970, he 
published seven volumes of verse, 
three volumes of literary 
criticism, a book of SeLf­
Interviews, and the novel 
Deliverance. 

His first Book, Into the Stone, 
(1960) brought him the recognition 
that enabled him to become a 
teaching poet. In addition to his 
position at use, he has held 
appointments at Reed College, San 
Fernando Valley State College, and 
the University of Wisconsin. He 
received the National Book Award 
for Buckdancer's Choice (1965) and 
for two years was Consultant in 
Poetry tQ the Library of Congress. 

--==:::~~===­The program is sponsored by the 
college, the School of Humanities, 
and the students of Sigma Tau 
Delta. The program is free and 
open to the public. 

SINGER MARLENA McGHEE TO PERFORM 
IN WHEELWRIGHT 

Vocalist Marlena McGhee will 
perform in ~heelwright Auditorium 
Wednesday, March 4, at 8 p.m. 

A well-known singer from the low 
country of South Carolina, McGhee 

USC-COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE 
Office of Public Relatlo .. PO Box 1954 Conway, SC 29526 

has developed an international 
reputation. In 1·9ao, she was the 
national soloist for the A.M.E. 
Zion Methodist Church representing 
the U.S. in England where she 
performed for the Queen. McGhee 
has appeared in concert throughout 
the U.S. and Europe. She currently 
serves as National Music Director 
for the A.M.E. Zion Methodist Lay 
Council. Her new album of sacred 
music with full orchestration will 
be released soon. 

The program is sponsored by the 
Afro-Am student organization and 
the Office of Minority Students 
Relations as part of their 
continuing series of programs 
celebrating the achievements of 
Black Americans. It is free and 
open to the public. 

AFRO-AM STUDENTS PRESENT PROGRAM 

The Afro-Am student organization 
and Leadership Challenge will 
prasent "Africa's Gift to 
America," a series of skits and 
readings based on the Black 
experience from Africa to America, 
Tuesday, March 3, at 2:30 p.m. in 
the Fine Arts Building Little 
Theatre. The performance is free 
and open to the public. 

~-~ WELLNESS PROGRAM ~ FOR FACIJLT)' AND STAFF 

Nutrition Seminar 
Topic: Nutrition and its Relation 

to Exercise 

Thil Week ia published by U.S.C. Coutal Carolina Colleae, 
an equal opportunity employer 111becribin1 to all Civil Riahta. 
leaialation. 



-Tuesday, March 3 
-Wednesday, Mar. 4 
WBB 114. 

Fitness Seminar 

1 - 2 p.m. 
4:30-5:30 p.m. 

Begins week of March 23, 1987. 

Intermediate Aerobics 
-Mon., Wed., Fri. 5:15-6:30 p.m. 
WBB 162. 

Low-Impact Aerobics 
-Tuesdays & Thursdays 10-11 a.m. 
WBB 162. 

Non-Impact Aerobics 
-Mon., Wed., Fri. 11:30 a.m. -

12:30 p.m. 
WBB 162. 

Wellness Swim 
-Tuesdays & Thursdays 3-4 p.m. 
Pool. 

Walking Group 
-Mon., Wed., Fri. 12-12:45 p.m. 

Please register for the aerobics 
classes at the P.E. Center front 
desk (NO CHARGE). 

LIBRARY REVISES HOURS 
DORING SPRING BREAK 

Kimbel Library will observe the 
following hours during spring 
break: 
*Sunday, March 8 2 - 6 p.m. 
*Monday-Friday, March 9-13 8 a.m. 

- 5 p.m. 
*Sat., March 14 12 noon - 4 p.m. 
*Sunday, March 15 2 - 9 p.m. 

USER-FRIENDLY COMPUTER COURSE 
OFFERED 

"Taking the Mystery out of 
Computers: A User-Friendly 
Seminar" is the subject of a one­
day course offered by the Office of 
Continuing Education Saturday, 
March 7, from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

The course is designed for 
beginners, and it is not necessary 
to own a computer to enroll. 
Participants will learn the basic 
functions of a microcompu~er and 

will receive an introduction to 
word processing. 

The fee for the seminar is $75. 
Class size will be limited to 
ensure that all participants have 
an opportunity to work with a 
computer. 

For information or to register, 
phone the Office of Continuing 
Education. 

STATISTICS PACKAGE AVAILABLE FOR PC 

Co~stal's Computer Services has 
obtained a site license for the 
statistical/data management program 
BASS. The program is source code 
compatible to SAS, and has most of 
the procedures available in the 
Base SAS product. BASS has chosen 
Coastal as a beta test site for 
several new products it will be 
marketing soon, including an 
advanced statistics module very 
similar to the SAS/STAT product. 
This makes it ideal for use with 
the micros available in the labs on 
campus. A copy of the program can 
be obtained through CSD for $10. 
Manuals are also available for 
$14.95. For more details, contact 
Marvin Marozas at ext. 2077. 

SCHOOL LAW SUBJECT OF FREE PROGRAM 

The Coastal Education Consortium, 
in conjunction with the South 
Carolina Administrators' Leadership 
Academy is offering a school law 
update Wednesday, April 8, at 
Coastal Carolina College in SC 205. 
Registration is from 8:30 to 9 a.m. 
The program will run from 9 a.m. to 
4 p.m. with a break for lunch. 

This is a free seminar and 
registration will be on a first­
come basis. For more information, 
contact Dennis Wiseman at ext. 
2600. 

STATE PUBLICATIONS AVAILABLE 

The following titles are 

I 



I 
publications currently on the "New 
State Documents" shelf in Kimbel 
Library on the first floor: 

-A management and performance 
review of the College of Charleston 
-Accounting for hunger: Hunger and 
nutrition in SC 
-Policies, procedures and standards 
for the approval of teacher educa­
tion programs in SC 
-Implementing SC's education 

· improvement act: A study 
-status of the child - state of sc 
-Francis Marion College: Fact book 
1985-1986 
-The SC plan for nursing education, 
1985-1986 
-outdoor recreation: A plan for SC 
-Highlights: A study of recrea-
tional choices in SC 
-Hurricanes affecting SC 

LECTURES SCHEDULED FOR 
BUSINESS WEEK 

The School of Business 
Administration, as part of its 
Business Week activities, will 
sponsor the following lectures in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. These 
lectures are open to the campus 
community and the general public. 
If you have a class that would 
benefit from the presentations, 
they would be most welcome, but 
please inform the Dean's office of 
the School of Business Administra­
tion to assist them in their 
planning. 

Monday, March 23 - 11:30 a.m. 
Mr. Jeremy Rifkin 

Author and Lecturer 
Topic: Business Ethics 

Tuesday, March 24 - 11:30 a.m. 
Ms. Suzanne sartelle 

Public Relations Director 
Myrtle Beach Chamber of Commerce 

Topic: Tourism and Business 

Thursday, March 26 - 10:00 a.m. 
Mr. Mike Mozingo 

Corporate Communications Manager 
Food Lion Corporation 

Topic: Food Lion: Succeeding 
with Simplicity 

Friday, March 27 - 9:30 a.m. 
Mr. Don McQuire 

Vice President, Public Affairs 
Piedmont Airlines 

Topic: Can We Talk ... Piedmont 

KIMBEL LIBRARY OFFERING RESEARCH 
CLINICS TO COASTAL STUDENTS 

Faculty members are requested to 
announce the following to their 
students: 

Kimbel Library is offering research 
clinics through March 27. These 
are thirty-minute, individual 
appointments for students who would 
like special assistance in learning 
how to conduct library research for 
a specific term paper or other 
research assignment. To make an 
appointment, students should stop 
by the library's information desk 
or reference office. 

Faculty are reminded that these 
"clinics" are not intended to take 
the place of group library 
instruction. Faculty members who 
wish to schedule a class library 
tour or visit from a librarian 
should call Mary Bull, ext. 2404. 

ODK INDUCTS 12 STUDENTS 

The Coastal Carolina College Circle 
of Omicron Delta Kappa Honor 
Society recently invited 12 
students into membership for second 
semester, 1986-87. The students 
were: Lisa Lane Briggs, Robert 
James Carr, Lisa Desjardins, Ann E. 
Goodwin, Jeanne Renee Hickman, Lisa 
Keister, Rudolph T. Kovach, Paul B ·. 
Orr, Martha Parrotta, Karen E. 
Simmons, Douglas Scott Walker, and 
Brenda Winn. 

COASTAL CAROLINA PEOPLE 

o Dr. Subhash C. Saxena, professor 
of mathematics, was recently 
invited by Duncan Memorial United 
Methodist Church of Georgetown to 
give a presentation of India. 



Saxena presented a talk on changing 
customs, political atmosphere, 
terrorism, and prospects of peace 
in India and South Asia to a group 
of members of that church. He 
discussed how America can help to 
further the cause of peace in that 
part of the world. 

o Carolyn Cox, associate professor 
of music, and Lelia Smalley, 
instructor; co-advisors of the 
Music Educator's National 
Conference Student Chapter for 
Coastal attended the SCMEA 
convention in Greenville in 
February. Eight students from 
coastal also attended. At the 
meeting Pamela Muise of the Music 
Department was elected state 
president and Kimberly Holt, 
corresponding secretary. 

o During the "Beyond Workbooks and 
Drill" conference sponsored by the 
Continuing Education Department, 
Randall A. Wells, associate 
professor of English, gave a 
presentation with a dozen students 
from Waccamaw Elementary School who 
read writing they had done in 
various subjects. 

o Jacqueline Gm.uca, assistant 
professor of English, Gerald 
Groves, professor of English, 
Linda Hollandsworth, English 
lecturer, Glenda Sweet, assistant 
professor of English, and Randall 
Wells, associate professor of 
English spoke on the College's 
lecture-tutorial method of teaching 
composition. Their session, 
attended by people from seven 
states and Australia, was a part of 
"The Freshman Year Experience," a 
national conference at USC-Columbia 
on February 24. 

FROM MEDIA SERVICES 

Effective immediately, all "Request 
for Media Services" forms must have 
the proper approval signature. 
Requests without signatures will 
not be processed. 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

1 Valerie A. Jones 
3 Beverly A. Harris 

Ruthie A. Taylor 
5 Clyde H. Richardson 

Sandra K. Shelley 
7 Robert L. Small 

Patricia E. Tyler 
9 Carole H. Abner 

Aristo Gore 
12 Elliott E. Hunt 
15 Edward T. carter 
17 William H. Wood 
19 Richard c. Breakiron 

Paul c. Peterson 
20 Lori F. Cooke 
21 Charles E. Turner 
23 Thomas A. Cooke 

Violet M. Meade 
24 Andy E. Hendrick 
25 Thomas J. Howard 
26 Fred w. Hicks 
27 Clarence D. Causey 

Lester s. Whitley 

I 
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